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March 3 – 5:00 p.m. Deacons Meeting 
March 4 – 7:00 p.m. Finance Committee Meeting 
March 6 – 6:30 p.m. Wednesday Connect Group  
March 7 – 11:00 a.m. Seniors on Sabbatical meet in the fellowship for Soup & Dessert 
March 7 – 6:00 p.m. Building & Grounds Committee meet 
March 7 – 6:30 p.m. Praise Team meet 
March 10 – Quarterly Church Conference (Deacons recommend five for Nominating Comm) 
March 12 – 9:00 p.m. Food Distribution 
March 12 -7:00 p.m. BYW Meeting 
March 13 – 6:30 p.m. Wednesday Connect Group 
March 14 – 6:30 p.m. Praise Team meet 
March 20 – 6:30 p.m. Wednesday Connect Group 
March 21 – 6:30 p.m. Praise Team Meet 
March 23 – 10:00 – 12:00 p.m. Easter Egg Hunt 
March 24 – Palm Sunday 
March 27 – No Connect Group 
March 28 – 8:30-3:30 p.m. Davidson Medical Ministries Mobile Unit 
March 28 – 7:00 p.m. Maundy Thursday Service 
March 29 – 7:00 p.m. Good Friday Service 
March 31 – 7:00 p.m. – Sunrise Service – followed by breakfast in fellowship hall 
March 31 – Easter 



Prayer for the month of March 
 

 
 

Flowers/Donations for the month of March 
 
March 3 – open date 
March 10 – open date 
March 17 – Donation – in memory of Mary Sharpe & Ruby 
Hanes – by David & Loretta Hanes 
March 24 – Donation – in honor of David, Dale & Tammy by 
Karen Lee Allen 
March 31 – open date 
 
 

Open Dates for the month of April for Flowers/Donations 
The following dates are open for the month of April, if you 
would like one of these dates, please see Barbara Bostian 
 
April 7, 2024 
April 28, 2024 

 
Coffee Connect for the month of March 
 
March 3 – Senior Adults – Larry Shaver 
March 10 – Median C0-Ed – Benny Shoaf 
March 17 – Youth – Nate Burleson 
March 24 – Senior Adults – Larry Shaver 
March 31 – No Coffee Connect 
 

 
 
 



 

January 2024 – West Davidson Food Pantry 

We served 327 families, 1196 individuals and sent 
home 445 chidren’s feed backpacks.  We are 
collecting canned fruit, chicken, tuna or spam. 
Canned goods may be placed in basket in 
Vestibule. 

 
Souper Bowl Update:  How amazing that because of you, our 
wonderful  church family collected 1007 cans of soup during our 
 Soup-er Bowl drive.  The soup was donated to our local West Davidson 
Food Pantry, Least of these Ministries.  We thank you generously for 
your donations and are astonished by your response. 
 

 
 

We are in the beginning stages of a cookbook with recipes from 
members of the church.  If you would like to help with this 
project, please see Lisa Ridenhour.  We are in the planning stages 
but will begin collecting recipes immediately.  Profits from the 
cookbook will be split between the Children/Youth and West 
Davidson Food Pantry.  Please see Lisa Ridenhour with any 
questions. 

 
 

Attention all Senior Adults of the LBA  
You are cordially invited to our Annual LBA Senior Adult 
Luncheon – Thursday, March 14th at Reeds Baptist 
Church, Lexington, N. C.  Gathering time: 10:30 a.m., 
lunch will begin at 11 a.m.  Menu: Barbecue, slaw, 
baked beans, chips, hushpuppies, buns & desserts. 
Entertainment by George Washington Smith.  Please 
see Kay Beck or Diane Walser to sign up no later than 
March 3, 2024.  

 
 
 
 

 

 

 



February and March Kids Connect Mission Project is collecting 

art supplies to donate to Brenner’s Children’s Hospital.  We 

will collect all types of art supplies and/or monetary 

donations through 3/31/24.  There will be a box set up in the 

foyer of the church for art supply donations.  Please see Lisa 

Ridenhour with any questions or to give monetary donations. 

 

CBC’s Easter Eggstravaganza will be held on 3/23/24 

from 10 a.m. to 12 noon.  The Children/Youth Council 

are requesting volunteers to help with the event.  

There will be a sign up sheet in the foyer.  We are also 

requesting candy donations (small pieces to fit into 

the eggs) to help fill the eggs for the event.  Please 

see any council member with questions or to give 

donations. 

 

It’s time to win the battle of your mind… 
Beginning Monday, March 11 at 10 a.m. 
Don’t Give the Enemy a Seat at your Table-by Louie Giglio 
In Psalm 23, David wrote that God has “prepared a table 
before me in the presence of my enemies.” It’s important 
to note that this table is set for two. Our enemy, the devil, 
is not intended to join us there.  He seizes every 

opportunity to lie his way into our minds and claim control over our lives with thoughts that 
are unproductive, destructive, and harmful.  It is our responsibility to manage whose voices 
are at that table! 
 

 

Churchland Baptist Church ordaines one of it own into the 

ministry. On  Sunday, May 18, 1986 Leila Shepherd Stennett was 

ordained into the gospel ministry. Leila grew up attending 

Churchland Baptist Church with her parents, Hugh & Annie Mae 

Shepherd. She graduated from West Davidson High School with 

the class of 1977.Growing up in the church she was very active in 

Sunday School, Training Union, GA’s and Bible School.  She was 

also a Baptist Youth worker in 1979 & 1980. Her first church was 

Crystal Hill Baptist Church. Crystal Hill, Va.  Her husband, Paul 

Stennett was also a Baptist Minister. 

 



Edwin Taylor and boys thank you for all your phone calls, cards, gifts, 
prayers, food and love during the passing of Marilyn. 

Love, 
Edwin, Eddie, Mitch, Eric 

 
To My Church Family, 
Thank you for the many prayers, cards, phone calls and food sent to me 
during my recent illness. 

Love, 
                                                       Kay Beck 

 

Churchland Baptist Church began the After 
School Program in August of 2010.  With only 8 
students enrolled and a big mission to fulfil, it 
quickly began to grow!  Serving children at 
Churchland Elementary and Tyro Middle, it 
focuses on providing affordable and quality care 

with a Christ centered focus to parents in the community.  The program offers an afternoon 
snack and tutoring to students helping them with homework.  It provides social interactions 
for kids, outdoor play, group games, and more!. 
During the summer months, it offers care to students in the community to allow parents to 
work and give students enriching activities to keep them busy throughout their time out of 
school.  The Summer Camp Program offers trips to the local library and visits to the pool 
weekly.  It also serves a morning and afternoon snack.  In addition, it provides weekly 
calendars with daily themes and activities to give students fun events to look forward to each 
day. 
Later in January of 2015 with only 2 children enrolled, it expanded it mission field to serve a 
Half Day Preschool program.  This program serves as an extension of the After School 
Program, offering preschool aged children a “nurturing and learning environment that is filled 
with the love of Christ”.  Students follow weekly lesson plans and complete daily work skills 
to help prepare them to enter Kindergarten. 
The programs have provided employment opportunities to church members and reached 
others in the community.  The staff proudly serve daily working with a true love in their 
hearts for what they do and teaching children. 
Both programs have grown a trememdous amount over the years with a current Preschool 
class of 25 children and 46 children enrolled in our After School Program.  These programs 
serve as a wonderful extension to the Churchland Baptist Church mission field. 
We want to take a moment to say if you have had a child enrolled with us in the past, have 

one enrolled currently, or plan to in the future, we are honored and humbled.  Thank you for 

your continued love, support and prayers.  We look forward to continuing to serve in this 

mission field for future years to come. 

Taylor Heitman, Director 

Churchland Baptist Church After School Program & Half Day Preschool 



 
 
 

 
 


